
Coddenham Parish Council – Highways Working Group. 

Wednesday 7th February 2024  

7pm at Coddenham Community Centre. 

Two PC councillors present, three other Coddenham residents and one Rectory Road  
Hemingstone resident. 
 
1. Need for feedback from High Street residents on a possible future one way system. 
2. Perceived need for a 40 mph on Rectory Road due its narrowness. 
3. The group are keen to see an enforcement of the TRO (Traffic RegulaLon Order) for West 

bound vehicles over 7.5 tons. 
4. Concern expressed about the lack of enforcement of the20 mph speed limit. 
5. The group welcomed the proposed improvements for the B1078/ Rectory Road juncLon 

by SCC.   Next stage is to price up these works.    In addiLon, to request the signs are 
double sided to warn vehicles travelling East on B 1078. 

6. The Hemingstone resident advised that a group has been established to push for a 
40mph speed limit on the B1078 through Hemingstone.  The group agreed to explore if 
that could be a joint Hemingstone and Coddenham iniLaLve along the B1078. 

7. To get clarity on the 7.5 ton limit sign by the shop approach from the Bridge direcLon. 
8. The group will look into establishing an off street parking soluLon for High Street 

residents. 
9. JW and RD to dra\ a briefing note for HPC to keep them in the picture.  


